 This is a rough draft of some ideas for the upcoming March newsletter -

Clubhouse Snack Bar for Summer of 1997
We are looking for parents and/ or individuals to help run the snack bar at the clubhouse for the upcoming summer season. We are hoping to set up a weekend schedule for entire summer before the season starts. We are not limited to opening the snack bar to weekends-only, but we figured that it would be a good target to aim for.

The primary interest in opening the concession is to have responsible supervision at the beach during the day hours (possibly 10 am - 5 pm) on the weekends - when we have the most activity at the beach. Having association members monitoring the snack bar will give our families access to the bathroom facilities, as well as access to the phone in case of an emergency. 

The SCA cannot afford to pay individuals to work the bar continuously, so we are asking for volunteers from the community to give up one weekend of their summer to help with this venture. If anyone has the time and would like to do more than one weekend then by all means let us know. During the peak of the summer we may want to have some weekdays or even the 4th of July holiday, but for now we would like to see if we can get enough community interest to fill the weekends for the summer. We have the facilities at the clubhouse to have a nice snack bar - we just need your valuable time.

If you are interested in volunteering or if you have any constructive ideas about using the snack bar please contact Penny at 798-0931.

Women’s Low Impact Aerobic Exercise Classes
SCA Women’s April Exercise Class
for Spring of 1997

Bring your stepper, mat and/ or towel for step aerobics, toning & fitness training

Come meet and exercise with your neighbors !!

Tuesday nights from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm

Free & Open to Selby on the Bay residents only
If this class is successful it will be extended and expanded to include other types of exercise & training and possibly additional professional instructors.

If you have questions or are interested please sign up by contacting Penny at 798-0931

The SCA Women’s group would also like to start some “Neighborhood Walking” groups on Thursday nights and Sunday afternoons, anyone interested please call me.

